MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS Tuesday, August 24, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Public Works held on August 24, 2021 at 7:30 a.m. in the City Council Chambers located at 405 Jefferson Street, Washington, Missouri. The following were present/absent:

MEMBERS:		
Chairman	John Vietmeier	Present
Member	Brad Mitchell	Present
Member	Mike Radetic	Present
Member	Steve Richardson	Present
Ex-officio Member	Steve Strubberg	Present
Ex-officio Member	Vacant	-
OTHERS:		
Council Representative	Steve Sullentrup	Absent
Council Representative	Mark Wessels	Present
Mayor	Sandy Lucy	Absent
City Administrator	Daren Lamb	Absent
Water/Wastewater Superintendent	Kevin Quaethem	Present
Water/Wastewater Secretary	Beverly Hoyt	Present
Public Works Director	John Nilges	Present
Assistant City Engineer	Andrea Lueken	Absent
Emergency Management Director	Mark Skornia	Absent
Fire Chief	Tim Frankenberg	Absent

Originals and/or copies of agenda items of the meeting, including recorded votes are available on record in the office of the Public Works Department for one year. Video/DVD and audio tapes are kept only until the minutes have been approved for the meeting. DVD copies of this meeting are distributed to Board Members if requested.

Minutes

A motion made by Mr. Radetic and seconded by Mr. Richardson to approve the minutes from the regular July 27, 2021 meeting. The motion passed without dissent.

Priority Items

There are no priority items.

Wastewater

Slip Lining – A Notice to Proceed has been issued last Thursday. The crew will be in next week to do cleaning and inspection prior to the slip lining. This is going to be a big project and will be getting a lot of sewer lines lined that we have not been able to have lined in years. There is a good plan in place to concentrate in one area, get it done and then concentrate on another area, get that done. The way we use to do was a hit or miss, so we are focusing on areas that we were never able to before, because prior to two years ago slip lining companies could not slip line six inch because they did not have the equipment to cut the service laterals out. Technology has improved, and they now are able to do the 6" lines, so we are doing a lot of 6" lines that we had never been able to do before.

We have already done 2nd Street from High towards Stafford last year, so we will still be in that area branching out from our first original project, branching out there, we have two projects in tandem. We will finish one phase then move into the second phase after that to keep them in town. They will probably be in town about three (3) weeks. After that we will have the manhole lining company come in and line all the manholes like we did last year with the first project. It turned out really good, manholes are holding up really good. Once slip lined it can last indefinitely. They can be lined more than once but every time you slip line you reduce the interior diameter. In theory we should not have to slip line it again. We have slip lining out there that was done in 1999 and is still in good condition.

Is there a long term plan when the whole system will be slip lined? The problem with that is we really do not know what is underground, so PVC pipes we know are general to the south. When we got out to do inspections prior, we will get a better feel. On the list we had, there may have been 600 feet that were already slip lined that had not been documented that actually came off the budget. So it is a good tool to know what we have in the ground. The technology and tracking that we have now is a lot better.

The plan is we budgeted \$180,000.00 which is what wastewater typically budgets. We were able to tack on another \$150,000.00 from the storm water fund. Actually because storm water getting into sanitary is eligible to be spent with storm water. So we did that this year and we will do the same thing the next year.

We look to have this all complete in five years. If we stay as aggressive as we are now, we should be done in five to seven years. Depends on how things go, economy plays a big role in this. If things do not change, the way they are going, even slip lining companies will start having a tough time getting the material to do the job. So we are running into this with, fire hydrants. I just got an email from the supplier putting in the blower at the Treatment plan that was approved months ago. It has been extended a whole month for arrival because of delays in supplies, materials, and manufacturing.

Fiberglass took a big hit back in February. The goal is we would still like to see it all done in five to seven years. If we can meet that goal, which I am pretty confident that we can, with the funding available we can knock these out pretty quick.

Some of the older pipe does lose its form when it deteriorates, does it need to be dug up? No it takes the shape of the internal diameter of that pipe. So a good example underneath Washington Heights Dr. we actually did some storm sewers a couple years ago. It is a 36" storm sewer, it was metal pipe basically the bottom had rusted out due to salt coming off the streets. So we went in there and actually slurried the bottom with concrete, then came in a slip lined the whole thing. It just takes the shape of the inside pipe and then you have a permanent pipe for a really long time. It seals to keep water out but also is a brand new pipe. It has the structural durability and about a half inch thickness. There are different thicknesses you can use, the deeper the pipe the more thickness. Once it solidifies it is like PVC, it is an epoxy resin. It is really like a fiberglass sock that is coated in a resin bonding chemical. They pull this in and heat with steam that activates the resin and becomes a fiber glass piece of pipe with no joints.

If you can keep storm water out of your sanitary system and it is not being treated at the treatment plant. Which actually adds capacity to the plant, because you are not treating storm water going to the plant. We recently did a pipe for the Shoe Factory and there was a storm water pipe at 2nd & High. We were taking in almost 5 to 10% of your treatment plant when it rained out of those twin inflows now they are removed theoretically, what we treat is reduced, which gives you additional capacity and it's a good investment.

We pump everything that comes down this side of town so we are using less energy because we have two lifts stations we are running out of. It all ties together it is a great investment in the community as a whole, it reduces the cost of operation to a point, it's not a miracle but it does help.

Water

We have an invoice from Cochran in the amount of \$1,247.50, staff recommends payment.

A motion was made by Mr. Richardson and second by Mr. Radetic for approval of Cochran Pay Request #5 in the amount of \$1,247.50. All in favor aye, all oppose, none. Proceed with payment of invoice.

Clay Street and Enduro Tower Repaint

The contracts have been sent off to Worldwide Technologies for their signature. Once we get the contracts signed and back to us along with all the other paperwork, certificate of insurance and other documents, we will do a Notice to Proceed and a pre-construction meeting. We are still looking at starting the project the middle of September. If we start by September, we should be done by the end of October for completion. With the project they will not need to cover the way Crestview was done. They will still need to stand blast, they need to strip it down to the steel and re-prime and paint the inside and out. We are going back to the original tank both Clay and Enduro. The paint that is on Crestview will be the same exact paint. It has a 20-year life. We will still have to do annual or every 3-year inspection of the interior of the tank per DNR regulations. Worse case is we may have to power wash Crestview ever now and then when mold gets on there. I have noticed there has not been any mold generating on it and that may be because we have a mixer

inside. The water does not just sit in that same point it's always being stirred. We did use a paint that had anti-microbacterial in it. We are in the paperwork phase right now, once that's done we will start.

Old Business

Last month we sent paperwork for a new pump to Council, the VFD, yes it did get passed on and is being built. I think it will be put in next week, once done we will do some testing on it and make sure it all works, at that point we should be completely done with the Meadow Lake Project. We haven't received any concerns or complaints from any of the residents at Meadow Lake. I think this turned out to be a really nice venture and something that was due for some time. All the gentlemen that worked on this did an outstanding job. The street department, their paving, engineering with John and Andrea, everybody. That was probably one of the best co-operative interdepartmental projects that we have had going on within the Public Works group. Just need to keep moving forward like that and we will go a long way.

Our stop time on traffic of 1.2 seconds was the longest the traffic had to sit, shorter than a stop light.

Mr. Wessels ask about the delinquent accounts during the month of July and the guidelines for delinquent accounts whether it has produced any results for people to be able to do paybacks over a period of time. This is being handled through finance and we do not see anything on it. Kevin does approve them occasionally but haven't seen a whole lot of people taking advantage yet. The reason last month there were none shut off, was we were working on Meadow Lake Farms so we concentrated on that and put them off for the time. We are doing shut offs today. We have about 51 that are 2-months behind. With regard to the 3 and 4 monthers, since we are taking care of curb stops now there is no conflict and we will be working on those. Use to you show up with a backhoe and everyone runs out wanting to know what you are doing.

We can get a report on how many have taken advantage of the payment plan. Before the plan was changed it was set so high it was hard for anyone to take advantage. I know there has been an increase in people utilizing the program to get caught up.

The biggest part of the discussion was the curb stops because it was a private thing going to a public thing that costs the City additional dollars. This does make the most sense, curb stops are our only tool and we need to maintain our tools. I can get you an update on that, the good thing is now if there is a problem with a curb stop we just go fix it and don't have to wait for letters to be sent out and then wait for responses.

Next Scheduled Meeting Date

The next scheduled meeting date is September 28, 2021.

<u>Adjourn</u>

There being no further business the meeting adjourned on a motion by Mr. Mitchell and seconded by Mr. Richardson. All in favor aye, those oppose, none. We are adjourned.

Prepared by:

Beverly Hoyt

Water/Wastewater Secretary

Adopted and Approved by the Board of Public Works:

Date:

Syst 28, 2021

Signature:

Secretary